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   THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF STOCKTON EAST WATER DISTRICT WAS HELD AT THE DISTRICT OFFICE 

6767 EAST MAIN STREET, STOCKTON, CA 

ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2023 AT 12:30 P.M. 

A. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND ROLL CALL

President Atkins called the regular meeting to order at 12:30 p.m., and Manager Hopkins led the

Pledge of Allegiance.

Present at roll call at the District were Directors Atkins, Cortopassi, McGaughey, McGurk, Panizza,

Sanguinetti and Watkins. Also present were Manager Hopkins, Assistant Manager Vega, Finance

Director Ram, Administrative Assistant Feliciano, and Legal Counsel Zolezzi. Present via

teleconference was Consultant Barkett.

B. CONSENT CALENDAR (None)

C. PUBLIC COMMENT (None)

D. SCHEDULED PRESENTATIONS AND AGENDA ITEMS

1. Minutes

a. Minutes 02/14/23 Regular Meeting

A motion was moved and seconded to approve the February 14, 2023 Regular Board Meeting 

minutes, as presented.  

Roll Call: 

Ayes: Atkins, Cortopassi, McGaughey, McGurk, Panizza, Sanguinetti, Watkins 

Nayes: None 

Abstain: None 

Absent: None 

b. Minutes 02/16/23 Special Meeting

Manager Hopkins provided the Board with a handout amending agenda item D-1b.

A motion was moved and seconded to approve Handout D-1b for the February 16, 2023 Special 

Board Meeting amended minutes, as presented.  

Roll Call: 

Ayes: Atkins, Cortopassi, McGaughey, McGurk, Panizza, Sanguinetti, Watkins 

Nayes: None 

Abstain: None 

Absent: None 

2. Warrants – California Public Employees’ Retirement System

A motion was moved and seconded to approve the February 21, 2023 Warrants – California

Public Employees’ Retirement System, as presented.

Roll Call:

Ayes: Atkins, Cortopassi, McGaughey, McGurk, Panizza, Sanguinetti, Watkins

Nayes: None

Abstain: None

Agenda Item: D-1 
Date: 02/28/23
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Absent: None 

     

3. Stockton East Water District – Verve Agreement Renewal 

Manager Hopkins provided the Board with a memo regarding renewing the Verve agreement for 

managed information technology (IT) services. Manager Hopkins reported the District has been 

working with Verve Networks for the past twelve years as they have been managing the District’s 

IT. Manager Hopkins reported the agreement expired and due to COVID the District and Verve 

postponed updating the agreement. Manager Hopkins reported Verve Networks provided a 

proposal for Board approval. Assistant Manager Vega stated the current rate per user is $93.75 

per month with 46 users for a total monthly amount of $4,312.50. Assistant Manager Vega 

reported Verve Networks approached Staff about restructuring and renegotiating the contract due 

to their rising costs to service the contract; the new contract proposal introduces a new rate 

structure with “limited” and “standard” users. Assistant Vega added “limited” users include Staff 

that work mostly out in the field and have limited need for computer-based tasks and “standard” 

users include Staff who work mainly at their desks using and require more IT support. The 

proposal set the cost for “limited” users at $100 per month and $165 per month for “standard” 

users. According to the new proposed rate structure the District would be charged for 24 “limited” 

users and 22 “standard” users. Assistant Manager Vega reported Verve also updated the per-

instance services for desktop deployment to a time spent basis to be charged at $150 per hour. 

Assistant Manager Vega stated working with Verve Networks has been an overall good 

experience; they are local and should an emergency occur Verve can send a technician on-site. 

Assistant Manager Vega recommended the Board authorize the General Manager to execute a 

contract with Verve Networks for Manager IT services within the annual budget of $141,000.  

 

Director McGurk inquired if the previous provider J4 also provided the same services. Assistant 

Manager Vega replied yes, however they were located out of town and were not as easily 

accessible to troubleshoot issues. Assistant Manager Vega reported Verve also manages our 

server and will alert Staff and resolve any issues that arise. Director McGurk inquired if 

Blackbaud is also serviced by Verve Networks. Assistant Manager Vega replied Blackbaud is a 

program that is not related to the managed IT services provided by Verve Networks. 

 

Director Cortopassi inquired if Verve Networks also services the SCADA System. Assistant 

Manager Vega replied Verve Networks has provided hardware components but they do not 

provide support; Control Point Engineering provides the support for the SCADA system. 

 

Director Panizza inquired about who services the District cell phones and iPads. Assistant 

Manager Vega replied Verizon Wireless provides the service however, the cell phones and iPads 

have been interfaced with the District’s server in order to operate Outlook exchange; Outlook 

allows for Staff to receive and send emails.  

 

A motion was moved and seconded to authorize the General Manager to execute a contract with 

Verve Networks for Managed IT services, as presented. 

Roll Call: 

Ayes: Atkins, Cortopassi, McGaughey, McGurk, Panizza, Sanguinetti, Watkins 

Nayes: None 

Abstain: None 

Absent: None 
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E. COMMITTEE REPORTS  
1. ACWA Winter Regulatory Virtual Meeting – Groundwater Committee, 02/15/23 

Director Watkins and Manager Hopkins attended the February 15, 2023 ACWA Winter 

Regulatory Virtual Meeting – Groundwater Committee. Manager Hopkins reported Department 

of Water Resources (DWR) presented a report that stated all critically over drafted basins that 

have not received a determination for their Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP) will hear by 

the end of March. Manager Hopkins reported an update on the Central Valley Area aerial 

electromagnetic survey data; DWR will start preparations to begin phase two of the project to 

provide infill data for areas that show potential for groundwater recharge. Manager Hopkins 

reported the State Water Board is prepared to take over any basin that has gone into probation; 

all basins with plans that were not accepted by DWR. Manager Hopkins added the State Water 

Board will charge a base fee of $300 per well plus a volume metric fee of $25 - $55 per acre-foot 

and a late fee of 25% per month; the fees will be charged at the well owner level. The State Board 

will inventory all the wells and may require metering which will all be at their discretion. 

Manager Hopkins stated the State Board fees are apart from any fees also charges at the GSA 

level. Director Panizza inquired if this also affects individuals with home wells. Director Watkins 

replied domestic wells are exempt. Discussion followed regarding the landowners in each GSA 

and the discretion of the State Board to charge growers living with GSA’s with a plan not 

approved by DWR. Director Watkins stated the probability of our GSP being denied is low.  

Manager Hopkins reported a presentation was given by Dr. Rosemary Knight  on using Paleo 

Valleys to Fast-Track Recharge. Manager Hopkins reported they provide direct access to aquifer 

formations and are located on the east side of the valley. Director Watkins added they are like 

alluvial fans connected to our groundwater basin; some alluvial fans come to the surface and they 

can be identified to create a recharge pond over it. Director Watkins continued that the water 

goes straight into the aquifer and follows the dry fans and goes right back into the groundwater 

basin. Director Watkins stated it mimics the dry well concept discussed in a previous meeting. 

Director Watkins stated it is exciting and cutting-edge research. 

 

2. ACWA Winter Regulatory Virtual Meeting – Agriculture Committee, 02/15/23 

Directors Atkins, Watkins and Manager Hopkins attended the February 15, 2023 ACWA Winter 

Regulatory Virtual Meeting – Agriculture Committee. Manager Hopkins reported Shasta is 

currently at 2.6 million acre-feet and the Bureau would like it to be at 3.8-4 million acre-feet to 

provide the correct temperature for this year’s fish flow releases. Manager Hopkins reported the 

Sacramento Valley water year index 90% exceedance is below normal; San Joaquin Valley water 

year index 90% exceedance is above normal and close to being classified as a wet year. Manager 

Hopkins reported the New Melones Reservoir is being operated for storage conservation, a recent 

change from the X2 Outflow requirement; the Bureau plans to increase export pumping in the 

summer months in the Delta. Director Panizza inquired about the New Melones allocation. 

Manager Hopkins replied he did receive a letter for initial allocation of 49,000 acre-feet to the 

Eastside Division which is consistent with the firm water that Central San Joaquin Irrigation 

District receives and the first 15,000 acre-feet goes to the City of Stockton. Manager Hopkins 

reported item H-1 is a letter prepared by Legal Counsel Zolezzi to the Bureau for Reclamation 

asking for confirmation of the allocation we received, which is inconsistent with the policy the 

Bureau of Reclamation is implementing; in the policy the Eastside Division should be receiving 

155,000 acre-feet. Discussion followed regarding New Melones allocation. 

 

3. ACWA Winter Regulatory Virtual Meeting – Energy Committee, 02/15/23 

Assistant Manager Vega attended the February 15, 2023 ACWA Winter Regulatory Virtual 

Meeting – Energy Committee. Assistant Manager Vega reported three presentations were given; 
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first by Evan Duffey with PG&E regarding utility response to atmospheric river events, work 

modeling micro climates to try to plan for fire disasters. Assistant Manager Vega reported the 

second presentation was given by Dede Subakti with California Independent Service Operator 

regarding the 2023 CAISO Power Grid Outlook; she reported a high demand with electric 

vehicles and the issues as a result have to be mitigated. Assistant Manager Vega added Dede 

Subakti stated an obvious solution would be electric vehicle users charging in the morning rather 

than at night; the distribution network is not prepared for electric vehicle charging. Assistant 

Manager Vega reported the third presentation was given by David Burdick with TerraVerde 

regarding market updates on net energy metering and advanced clean fleets, the new model to 

solar true-up. Assistant Manager Vega reported there is a new shift to fully electric vehicles for 

all local governments will be required; by 2024-2026 50% of all new vehicles must be electric 

and by 2027 100% of new vehicles must be electric. Assistant Manager Vega stated there is a 

requirement to report what vehicles and types are currently on your fleet and by 2039 all vehicles 

will be completely zero emissions.  

 

F. REPORT OF GENERAL MANAGER 

1. Water Supply Report as of 02/20/23 

Manager Hopkins provided a handout of the Water Supply Report for information only that 

included storage, release, and production data collected from various sources as of midnight last 

night.   

 

There is 174,920 AF in storage at New Hogan Reservoir. Current releases are set at 28 cfs. There 

is 1,066,088 AF in storage at New Melones Reservoir. Current releases are set at 52 cfs. Current 

release at Goodwin Dam to Stanislaus River are set at 201 cfs and release to all water users are 

set at 0 cfs. There are 0 irrigators on New Hogan, 0 irrigators on New Melones, and 0 irrigators 

out of District.  The water treatment plant is currently processing 21 mgd. The City of Stockton 

is currently processing 13 mgd. Manager Hopkins reported the District wells total water 

extraction is 0 gpm (~0 mgd).    

 

2. Information Items: 

Manager Hopkins noted item: F2a-1 and F2a-2. 

 

3. Report on General Manager Activities 

a. San Joaquin County Office of Emergency Services – Agricultural Drought Task Force 

Meeting, 02/15/23 

Assistant Manager Vega attended the February 15, 2023 San Joaquin County Office of 

Emergency Services – Agricultural Drought Task Force Meeting. Manager Vega stated good 

news in San Joaquin County with above normal water year is currently at 150-300% normal. 

The total water year precipitation for Water Year 2022-2023 is currently 156% of normal 

with numbers currently falling from what was reported in December – January. Assistant 

Manager Vega reported snowpack is above normal at over 100% which will only continue 

with the wet weather through May. 

 

b. CVP Water Association – Executive and Financial Affairs Community Meeting, 02/17/23 

Finance Director Ram attended the February 17, 2023 CVP Water Association – Executive 

and Financial Affairs Community Meeting. Finance Director Ram reported the meeting 

began with an announcement that the next meeting will be in-person in Sacramento on March 

22, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. Finance Director Ram reported Kevin Kasberg will be sending an 

ECO report which is an updated CVPIA Expenditures and Collections report through fiscal 
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year 2021; after the report is received we can reach out to Kevin with any questions. Finance 

Director Ram stated a water rights memo put together by Lisa Holm will be presented at the 

next meeting as she was not available for the meeting. Finance Director Ram added a question 

was posed inquiring if the Bureau has a schedule for when the water rights memo will be 

released to the public. The response stated the Bureau will make it their priority but a 

standalone meeting may be scheduled to review the memo. Finance Director Ram reported 

Sabir Ahmed was supposed to host a WIIN Act Workshop on February 10th but it did not 

happen; there are internal concerns and budget discussions regarding transferring from water 

storage fund to the reclamation fund, until the process is complete, the workshop will be 

postponed. Finance Director Ram reported the 2023 Warren Act rates were released at $3.72 

per acre-foot for O&M for non-project contractors and the rate will change based on 

deliveries and cost per year. Finance Director Ram reported last year the Warren Act rate was 

$16.67 per acre-foot; the rate is much lower than previous years. The input from the 

contractors was taken into consideration when calculating the rate. Finance Director Ram 

stated as soon as the Warren Act report is received, she will share it with the Board. 

 

c. Stockton East Water District Activities Update 

Manager Hopkins stated Staff reached out to Out-of-District customers that have executed 

temporary water transfer agreements in the past and four of those customers were interested 

in receiving Out-of-District surface water. Manager Hopkins inquired if the Board had any 

objection to him reaching out to Oakdale and South San Joaquin Irrigation Districts for a one-

year water transfer. Discussion followed regarding the temporary water transfer agreements.  

 

 Manager Hopkins reported he and Consultant Barkett set up a virtual meeting with Josh 

 Harder’s Legislative Staff on Friday, February 24, 2023 at 11:00 a.m. if the Board would like 

 to attend. Manager Hopkins stated if the Board would like to participate he would notice the 

 virtual meeting as a Special Board Meeting.  

 

 Manager Hopkins reported Staff received the revised salary survey and will be scheduling a 

 committee meeting next week; Manager Hopkins would like to present the salary survey for 

 Board approval at the meeting following the committee meeting.  

 

Manager Hopkins reported the District has finally satisfied the Delta Refill obligation from 

the 2021 Water Transfer Agreement from New Melones; a report was sent monthly to the 

State. Director Watkins inquired what the requirement entailed. Manager Hopkins stated the 

State required the District release 7,500 acre-feet of New Hogan Reservoir water into the San 

Joaquin Delta; the water released for flood control purposes is the water that counted toward 

the 7,500 acre-feet. Director Cortopassi inquired why the New Hogan Reservoir water 

satisfied the requirement for the New Melones contract. Legal Counsel Zolezzi replied it was 

an exchange; the District sold New Melones water and used New Hogan Water in exchange. 

Director Watkins added if the New Hogan water was not used it would have had to be release 

to the Delta; cannot hurt the downstream users or the Delta users. This item was for 

information only. 

 

G. DIRECTOR REPORTS 

1. North San Joaquin Water Conservation District – Town Hall Meeting, 02/15/23 

Directors Atkins, Panizza and Manager Hopkins attended the February 15, 2023 North San 

Joaquin Water Conservation District – Town Hall Meeting. Director Atkins reported the meeting 

had a good turnout with ~40 attendees. Director Atkins reported the attendees were inquiring 
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about their charges and how the funds are being used. Director Atkins reported discussion 

regarding SGMA and what can be done to repair the pipelines. Director Atkins reported North 

San Joaquin Water Conservation District (NSJWCD) is looking for a General Manager. Director 

Atkins reported a customer inquired what the minimum sized parcel is before being charged and 

the answer of five acres was given; the rates were reported at $15 per acre-foot with a gradual 

increase within five years to reach $25 per acre-foot. . Director Atkins reported discussion 

regarding the DREAM Pilot Program recharge project that has proven to be a success. Director 

Atkins reported they provided maps which were very informative. Director Panizza commented 

the map illustrated projects which seemed to be geared toward the west side of the district. 

Discussion followed regarding the projects and costs illustrated on the map provided by 

NSJWCD. Director Atkins reported Board Member Flinn left the NSJWCD board and a new 

board member will be appointed by the end of the month. 

 

H. COMMUNICATIONS 

1. Herum \ Crabtree \ Suntag – Notice of Initial 2023 Water Allocation – Stockton East Water 

District Contract No. 4-07-20-W0329-P (Contract) – East Side Division – Central Valley Project 

(CVP), California, 02/15/23 

Manager Hopkins provided the Board with a response letter sent to the Bureau of Reclamation 

regarding the Notice of Initial 2023 Water Allocation; Legal Counsel Zolezzi prepared the letter 

in response to the allocation letter received form the Bureau of Reclamation requesting 

clarification on their policy. Legal Counsel Zolezzi reported a response has not been received. 

This item was for information only. 

 

I. AGENDA PLANNING/UPCOMING EVENTS  

1. Eastern San Joaquin Groundwater Authority Technical Advisory Committee Meeting, 1:00 

p.m., 02/23/23 

 

2. North San Joaquin Water Conservation District Meeting, 2:00 p.m., 02/27/23 

 

J. Closed Session 
1.  CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL – Existing Litigation 

 Stockton East Water District vs. City of Stockton, et al. 

 Government Code 54956.9 (a) 

 

2. CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL – ANTICIPATED                   

LITIGATION Potential exposure to litigation – Government Code  

Section 54956.9 (Two Cases) 

 

President Atkins adjourned the meeting to closed session at 1:49 p.m. to discuss closed session 

agenda items. The regular meeting reconvened at 2:53 p.m., with no reportable action.  

 

K. ADJOURNMENT 

President Atkins adjourned the meeting at 2:54 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Justin M. Hopkins 

Secretary of the Board 
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Memorandum 
 

To: Board of Directors 

From: Justin Hopkins – General Manager 

 Juan Vega – Assistant General Manager 

Darrel Evensen – District Engineer 

Date: 02/28/2023 

Re: Electrical Engineering Single-Line Diagrams and MCC Elevations   

   

 

 

Background 
Since the DJW WTP was designed and constructed in the late 1970s, Engineering and 
Maintenance have struggled to keep all electrical drawings updated with the multiple 
improvement projects over the years. There is a need to combine all redline changes to 
multiple drawings into one main set of electrical sheets. 

Summary 
District Staff have been working with several Electrical Engineering design firms over the last 
couple of years. Staff requested a professional services proposal from three consultant firms. 
As shown in Table 1 below, A T.E.E.M. Electrical Engineering, Inc. provided the best pricing 
for high level single-line diagrams based off existing drawings and elevations of MCCs and 
Switchboards. 

Consultant Quote 

A T.E.E.M. Electrical Engineering $28,060 

JSP Automation $28,320 

Kennedy Jenks $63,402 

Table 1. Summary of Electrical Engineering Quotes 

Financial Impact 
The Professional Services Planning Fiscal Year 22-23 budget has $50,000 for Engineering 
Consultation. A T.E.E.M. Electrical Engineering, Inc. proposes their services for a not to 
exceed amount of $28,060. With a 10% contingency, the budget would be $30,866. 

Recommendations 
District Staff recommends the Board authorize the General Manager to approve a 
Professional Services Agreement with A T.E.E.M. Electrical Engineering, Inc. to provide 
design services for updating the District’s single-line diagrams and MCC and Switchboard 
elevation layouts in the amount of $28,060, plus a 10% contingency of $2,806, for a total of 
$30,866, and make all other necessary approvals. 

Agenda Item: D-3 
Date: 02/28/23
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MONTH XX, YEAR 

The Honorable Anna Caballero 
California State Senate 
1021 O Street, Suite 7620 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: SB 23 (Caballero): Water Supply and Flood Risk Reduction Projects: Expedited 
Permitting 

Position: SUPPORT 

Dear Senator Caballero: 

On behalf of the Association of California Water Agencies (ACWA) and the undersigned 
organizations, we write to express our support for SB 23 (Caballero), which would streamline the 
permitting process of water supply and flood risk reduction projects in California while preserving 
established environmental protections. We believe this legislation is critical to ensuring that California's 
water infrastructure is modernized and made more resilient to the impacts of climate change. 

California faces a range of water management challenges, including droughts, floods, and other 
natural disasters. While our weather patterns have always been variable, climate change has, and will 
continue to exacerbate the weather whiplash that is intensifying drought and precipitation events. 
Addressing these challenges requires a coordinated effort between state and local agencies to construct 
and maintain water infrastructure projects needed in a 21st century climate. Unfortunately, the current 
permitting process for water infrastructure projects in California is complex and lengthy, and can be a 
significant barrier to progress in expanding and improving our water supply and flood risk reduction 
systems. This can result in delays, higher project costs, and uncertainty for communities, agricultural 
interests, and businesses that rely on a reliable and sustainable water supply. In addition, this can result 
in worse environmental outcomes, delaying projects that provide important benefits to aquatic and 
natural resources. 

SB 23 would help address these issues by identifying opportunities to improve and streamline the 
regulatory permitting process, without shortcutting environmental reviews, so these critical 
infrastructure projects are built at the pace and scale needed to prepare for climate change. SB 23 
would address inefficiencies in the application review process and ensure project proponents and state 
agencies are meeting reasonable deadlines and moving applications forward in an expeditious manner. 
The bill would utilize permit streamlining tools already available in existing law that are proven to 
reduce duplicative planning efforts while still meeting rigorous environmental standards. Finally, the bill 
would help address state agency resource and staffing issues by allowing project applicants to cover the 
costs of expediting the environmental review process. 

SB 23 builds on recommendations in the Newsom Administration’s “California’s Water Supply 
Strategy, Adapting to a Hotter, Drier Future,” released in August 2022. The Water Supply Strategy 
highlights that hotter and drier conditions caused by climate change could reduce California’s water 
supplies in the coming decades. To continue to grow and thrive as a state, California will need to make 
up for a loss of supply by pursuing a wide range of infrastructure projects. An essential part of seeing 

Agenda Item: D-4 
Date: 02/28/23
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these projects become reality, according to the Newsom Administration, is modernizing and 
accelerating regulatory structures. SB 23 answers this call to action by providing a comprehensive set of 
ideas that address known sources of project delays. These solutions would accelerate projects that store 
more water above and below ground, capture water during high-flow events, improve conveyance, 
repurpose and de-salt water, and improve flood management—all of which are necessary to adapting to 
changing conditions. 
 

From 2020 to 2022, California experienced the driest three-year period on record. In 2023, this 
prolonged drought was met with a series of atmospheric rivers and a bomb cyclone that brought 
significant amounts of rain and snow, leading to widespread flooding, property damage, and evacuation 
orders for tens of thousands of residents. The need for a generational investment in California’s water 
systems is evident, and over the last three years, state leaders have earmarked more than $8 billion to 
modernize water infrastructure and management. Now action is needed to ensure these investments 
result in shovels in the ground. SB 23 is a critical step to providing California with modern, resilient, and 
sustainable water systems that will meet the needs of generations to come. 

 
For these reasons, we are pleased to support SB 23. 
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Date, 2023 

Zachary Simmons, Project Manager 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Regulatory Branch 

DLL-DCPEIS@usace.army.mil

Re: Delta Conveyance Project Draft Environmental Impact Statement 

Dear Mr. Simmons: 

I am writing to submit comments on the draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) 

for the proposed Delta Conveyance Project (Delta Tunnel). The Department of Water 

Resources (DWR) has been actively pursuing unsustainable isolated water conveyance 

infrastructure that would remove freshwater flows from the Delta for the benefit of other 

parts of the state since the 1980s. The Delta Tunnel is the latest iteration, however, many 

of the impacts that plagued previous versions (the Bay Delta Conservation Plan and 

California WaterFix) are still present in the Delta Tunnel. 

The DEIS is inadequate and fails to inform the public of the true extent of the 

environmental impacts as required by the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). 

I understand that the state faces a difficult task in combating the current water crisis. 

However, the Delta Tunnel would create a sacrifice zone in the Delta region from the 

social, economic, and environmental impacts of the project. 

The DEIS does not adequately analyze and mitigate the impacts on Delta communities. 

The project would destroy nearly 3,800 acres of highly productive Delta farmland, which 

currently helps feed the people of California. A so-called "Community Benefits Program" 

cannot address the very real impacts to residents during and after construction. This is 

unacceptable given the extensive and lasting impacts the project would have on the 

quality of life in the region. For example, criteria and toxic air pollutants, including 

particulate matter, would increase, and at times double, as a result of project construction, 

endangering the health of Delta residents. Additionally, many Delta residents and 

businesses would be exposed to years of construction noise and traffic, degrading quality 

of life, harming tourism and recreation and causing loss of business revenues. 

I urge the Corps to require consideration of alternatives to the Delta Tunnel including 

other projects and actions that can meet water supply needs without destroying the Delta. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this project and please add me to 

the notice list. 

Sincerely, 

Richard Atkins, President 

Board of Directors 

Agenda Item: D-5 
Date: 02/28/23
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Weekly Water Report As of: 
Feb. 20, 2023 

As of: 
Feb. 27, 2023 

 

New Hogan (NHG) TOC  183,437  AF 
Storage: 174,920  AF 
Net Storage Change: +2,121  AF 
Inflow: 207  CFS 
Release: 28  CFS 

    

New Melones (NML) Allocation  0 0 AF 
Storage: 1,066,088  AF 
Net Storage change: +23,922  AF 
Inflow: 1,968  CFS 
Release: 52  CFS 

Source: CDEC Daily Reports    

    

Goodwin Diversion (GDW)    
Inflow (Tulloch Dam): 71  CFS 
 206    

Release to Stanislaus River (S-98): 201  CFS 
Release to OID (JT Main): 0  CFS 
Release to SSJID (SO Main): 0  CFS 
Release to SEWD:       0  CFS 
Total Release 201  CFS 

Source: Tri-Dam Operations Daily Report    

Farmington Dam (FRM)    
Diverted to SEWD: N/A  CFS 
Diverted to CSJWCD: 0  CFS 

Source: USACE WCDS Hourly Report    

    

Surface Water Used    
Irrigators on New Hogan: 0   
Irrigators on New Melones: 0   
Out-Of-District Irrigators: 0   
DJWWTP Production: 21  MGD 

North Stockton: 0  MGD 
South Stockton: 2  MGD 
Cal Water: 19  MGD 

City of Stockton DWSP Production: 13  MGD 

    

District Ground Water Extraction    
74-01 0 0 GPM 
74-02 0 0 GPM 
North 0 0 GPM 
South 0 0 GPM 
Extraction Well # 1      0      0 GPM 
Total Well Water Extraction 0 0 GPM 
Total Ground Water Production 0 0 MGD 

 Note: All flow data reported here is preliminary and subject to revision. 

Agenda Item: F-1 
Date: 02/28/23
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United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF RECLAMATION

Interior Regjon 10

Central California Area Office
7794 Folsom Dam Road

Folsom, California 95630- 1799
IN REPLY REFER TO :

CC-400
2.2.4.22

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND U.S. MAIL

Mr. Andrew Watkins

President, Board of Directors
Stockton East Water District
P.O. Box 5157
Stockton, California 95205
awatkins@sewd.net

Subject: Notice of Initial 2023 Water Allocation – Stockton East Water District (District) –
Contract Number 4-07-20-W0329-P (Contract) - Eastside Division, Central Valley
Project (CVP), California

Dear Mr. Watkins:

Based on February hydrology the San Joaquin Valley Water Type Index 60-20-20 is Above
Normal. Accordingly, the District’s allocation is 100 percent of Contract total. As a result, the
Bureau of Reclamation is approving the 2023 schedule submitted by the District on October 5th,
2022

The Bureau of Reclamation will update the declaration as needed as conditions warrant. If you
have any questions, please contact Ms. Kellye Kennedy, Supervisory Repayment Specialist, at
916-537-7050 or via email at kkennedy@usbr.gov.

Sincerely ,

Drew Lessard

Area Manager

cc: (See next page)
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Mr. Andrew Watkins

CC : Mr. Justin M. Hopkins
General Manager
Stockton East Water District
P.O. Box 5157
Stockton, California 95205

JHopkins@sewd.net

Ms. Jeanne Zolezzi

Attorney -at -Law
Herum Crabtree Suntag
5757 Pacific Avenue Suite 222
Stockton, California 95207
jzolezzi@herumcrabtree.com
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 / Missions / Regulatory / Delta Conveyance

DELTA CONVEYANCE PROJECT

USACE adds 4th public workshop to discuss proposed Delta Conveyance Project

Delta Conveyance Project Open House Public Workshop:
Wednesday, March 1, 2023

6:00-7:30 p.m.
University Plaza Waterfront Hotel

110 W Fremont St, Stockton, CA  95202

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Sacramento District will host its fourth public workshop discussing the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the
proposed Delta Conveyance Project on March 1 in Stockton. 

The 90-minute open house-style workshop will allow the public an opportunity to learn more about USACE’s review of the Delta Conveyance Project, including what
the proposed project entails, USACE’s role on the proposed project, and the process USACE follows for assessing permit applications. Attendees will also be able
to ask questions to USACE subject matter experts and provide public comments on the Draft EIS that is currently out for public review until March 16, 2023. No
formal presentation will be given during the open house workshop.  

Comments regarding Delta Conveyance Project

The comment period has been extended by 30 days, and now ends on March 16, 2023.

Thank you for visiting the Corps' website to learn more about the permitting process for the proposed Delta Conveyance project. 

If you would like to provide comment on the Draft Environmental Impacts Statement, please send them to the following email

address: DLL-DCP-EIS@usace.army.mil. Comments must be submitted on or before March 16, 2023. You can also send questions

to the above address or call the Corps' project manager, Zachary Simmons, at (415) 503-2951.

Proposed Delta Conveyance
Project Maps

Documents

Notice of Intent

Notice of Availability

Public Notice: Draft EIS

Draft EIS

Appendix A - G

Appendix H

Appendix I - J

Provide your comments here

DLL-DCP-EIS@usace.army.mil

Comments are due by March 16, 2023

Public Meetings

The public draft Environmental Impact Statement (Draft EIS) for the Delta Conveyance project is available for public review and comment from December

16, 2022 through March 16, 2023. Three public meetings to receive comments from the public on the project and the draft document will be held virtually

on Tuesday, January 10, 2023, from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m., Thursday, January 12, 2023, from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., and Wednesday, January 18, 2023,

An official website of the United States government Here's how you know 

US Army Corps of Engineers Sacramento District Website

Search Sacramento 

®

Skip to main content (Press Enter).
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https://www.spk.usace.army.mil/Portals/12/documents/regulatory/Delta%20Conveyance%20Project/Appendix%20I%20-%20Appendix%20J.pdf?ver=TzXbpb6NtJUN2G3rgBjQPg%3d%3d
mailto:DLL-DCP-EIS@usace.army.mil
http://www.spk.usace.army.mil/


from 12 p.m. to 2 p.m. Affected Federal, State, regional, and local agencies, Native American Tribes, other interested private organizations, and the general

public are invited to participate.

Please use the following information to connect to the meetings using the Zoom platform or connecting in by phone:

Tuesday 1/10 9-11 a.m. Thursday 1/12 5:30-7:30 p.m. Wednesday 1/18 12-2 p.m.

Topic: Draft EIS Public Meeting #1

Webinar Link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81638298118?

pwd=TmFMNWZXVnl0TEcvU0JBQzlHSE5RZz09

Passcode: 173262

Telephone:

1-833-548-0282 (Toll Free)

Webinar ID: 816 3829 8118

Passcode: 173262

Topic: Draft EIS Public Meeting #2

Webinar Link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84595326247?

pwd=eW90L25qYTRiWWdPbVFjTERiQlFrUT09

Passcode: 414957

Telephone:

1-833-548-0276 (Toll Free)

Webinar ID: 845 9532 6247

Passcode: 414957

Topic: Draft EIS Public Meeting #3

Webinar Link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85066542191?

pwd=YVkwb3dIR01XaU9SN0VHeWZHQjBLQT09

Passcode: 026045

Telephone:

1-833-548-0276 (Toll Free)

Webinar ID: 850 6654 2191

Passcode: 026045

Delta Conveyance Project public meetings multimedia

Jan 11, 2023 Public Meeting video
Jan 11, 2023 Public Meeting Presentation Slides

The Permit Process for the Delta Conveyance Project

Our Mission

Deliver vital engineering solutions, in collaboration with our partners, to

secure our Nation, energize our economy, and reduce disaster risk.

About the Sacramento District Website

The official public website of the Sacramento District, U.S. Army Corps of

Engineers. For website corrections, write to spk-pao@usace.army.mil

   

Accessibility

Contact Us

Quality Facts

Link Disclaimer

No Fear Act

Privacy & Security

Site Map

USA.gov

Plain Language

Open Government

EEO & SHARP

Small Business

RSS

IG

FOIA

iSALUTE
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